
Farmington High School 

Community Council Minutes 10/8/2020 

Members Present: Paulynn Hacking, April Johnson, Shalice Larsen, Tiffany Stefl, David Stringfellow, 
Tyson Smith, Chris Brower, Christy Mortensen, Brenda Bacon, Staci Jolley, Richard Swanson 

Members Absent: Jacob Taylor, Rachel Hixson, Jessica Gibbons 

Visitors: Merci Rossmango, Brett Sims, Justin Whittaker 

 

1. A motion was made to approve the meeting minutes from the previous meeting. The minutes 
were approved with the addition of members who were present.  

2. Vice Chair elections were held and Brenda Bacon was the sole nominee. Brenda was 
unanimously elected. 

3. The rules of order were provided in a handout. David Stringfellow moved to adopt a document 
for simplified standards of rules and procedures. A draft will be created and provided to all 
members and guests. The procedures will be concise and clear. David will create the draft and 
share it with council prior to the meeting in November. The motion was unanimously approved. 

4. Brett Sims presented on the COVID publication of cases for the district and school. Positive case 
numbers within a 14-day period are reported. The numbers are updated weekly.  

5. Students have done well keeping their masks on. The regulations related to athletic teams are 
that if there are 3 positive cases on one team, the health department and the district will have a 
discussion on who will quarantine.  

6. Once a positive test is received by the school from the Health Department, the school will 
initiate contact tracing as needed. Seating charts, coaches’ statements, and interviews are 
reviewed. If a student has been in contact with a Covid positive student within 6 feet for a 
period longer than 15 minutes they will be quarantined. A motion was made to publish 
information regarding the quarantine process on the school website or in an email. The motion 
was approved.  

7. Principal Swanson made a clarification that the community council should feel comfortable 
bringing anything up in community council. The council can make recommendations, but they 
are not a binding action with the exceptions of Land Trust money and digital safety.  

8. CE courses are becoming very difficult under the hybrid model. Department chairs will be 
meeting regarding this issue and will work on solutions. A discussion was held on possible 
solutions.   

9. A motion was made to adjourn the meeting. The motion was approved.    


